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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 21, 2005

TO: Honorable Dennis Bonnen, Chair, House Committee on Environmental Regulation 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB785 by Fraser (Relating to the regulation of quarries; providing penalties. ), Committee 
Report 2nd House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require operators of quarries to obtain permits from the Texas Commission on 
Environmental Quality (TCEQ). It would also prohibit the TCEQ from issuing permits to rock 
crushers located within one mile of certain facilities located over an aquifer designated as a sole 
source aquifer under the federal Safe Drinking Water Act. The provisions of the bill would apply to a 
quarry that includes a rock crusher for which an application for an air quality permit was received by 
the commission on or before July 1, 2003 and was not issued before September 1, 2005.

The TCEQ reports the provisions of the bill would only affect one quarry at present time. It is assumed 
any costs to the TCEQ in administering the permit program required by the bill could be accomplished 
with current agency resources.

The bill would take effect September 1, 2005.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 582 Commission on Environmental Quality, 601 Department of Transportation, 302 
Office of the Attorney General
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